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SG 9 wishes to thank VQEG for its work on defining a testplan for evaluating multimedia perceptual quality metrics. Following a review of the testplan, SG 9 would like to register some suggestions regarding the displays, processing of test material and models that may be submitted for evaluation.

The testplan presently states that three categories of subjective tests will be performed. These tests will assess Rec.601 formatted material, CIF material and QCIF material. The testplan goes on to specify that the Rec.601 test will use CRT or LCD monitors and that the CIF and QCIF tests will use LCD monitors. SG 9 is concerned that existing display technology, particularly for LCD monitors that employ post-processing, is insufficiently validated for subjective quality testing. SG 9 would like to propose that VQEG adopts the following approach to display selection:

· There is an urgent need (by the end of July 2004) for both technical and subjective tests to be performed to examine the consistency in reproduction quality of LCD displays

· Only once evidence is available to show that LCD displays (or other display technology) provides adequate repeatability in reproduction quality should these displays be used in subjective testing

· If LCD displays are found to provide unstable reproduction quality then VQEG should use professional grade CRT monitors for their subjective testing

These proposals on selection of display are based on a concern over the repeatability of LCD displays. This concern is especially relevant to the VQEG multimedia tests as the testplan states that a number of test laboratories will perform subjective quality tests. For objective models to be fairly evaluated it is critical that the display device should not introduce variability in subjective scores.

SG 9 would like to advise VQEG that test material should be prepared such that it is the decoded versions of test files that are displayed for subjective assessment.

SG 9 suggests that proponents are allowed to submit no more than 3 models (one FR, one RR and one NR). SG 9 believes that proponent models may be capable of producing format specific outputs. For example, a FR model may be submitted to the multimedia evaluation tests. This FR model may produce a set of parameters that can be applied differently depending on whether the input file is QCIF or Rec.601.

The scope of the existing testplan is ambitious and VQEG may wish to consider if it would be prudent to reduce the scope of the testing to cover a more manageable schedule of work. 

COM9-D108 presented subjective test data that indicate that ACR and DSCQS methods give statistically equivalent MOS results.  While each method has its own merits, a principal advantage of ACR is that it allows approximately four times as many conditions to be presented in each subjective test.  The multimedia objective model selection competition requires a very large number of conditions (HRCs) to be tested.  SG9 therefore encourages other proponents to consider this issue, and proposes that VQEG should use the ACR method with hidden reference for multimedia subjective tests.

